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REFLECTING,   
REBUILDING  
& REVITALIZING  



Homan Square strives to sustain an environment that 
helps students and families live their best lives through  
quality education, recreation, healthcare and family support 
services, while instilling the desire to dream big and the skills 
to maximize success. The Homan Square campus includes:
 
• 	Chicago Park District
• 	DRW College Prep
• 	Family Focus Lawndale
• 	Free Spirit Media
• 	Gardeneers - Homan Rails Farm
• 	Green Garden Café 
• 	Holy Family School
• 	Lawndale Business Renaissance Association
• 	Lawndale Christian Health Center
• 	The Lunch Box Café
• 	Neighborhood Housing Services of Chicago
• 	North Lawndale Employment Network
• 	North Lawndale YMCA
• 	Options for Youth
• 	School of the Art Institute of Chicago
• 	Turning the Page
• 	YWCA Julian Grace Innovation and Technology Institute



REFLECTING, REBUILDING & REVITALIZING

Dear Friends, 

From the beginning, Homan Square and our supporters have 
been committed to working with North Lawndale residents 
on a holistic community development partnership. The 
vision kicked off by Charlie Shaw includes education, 
healthcare, recreation, social services, and the arts. 
Together we have created an anchor of success for the 
still struggling West Side. Once people move into Homan 
Square, they rarely leave. 

Homan Square is part of a long Chicago tradition of community-minded philanthropy and social 
justice, reaching back to the Settlement House movement founded by Jane Addams. Well before 
the current calls for better health care in minority communities, Lawndale Christian Health Center 
served thousands of patients a year on the Homan Square Campus. Our education providers at 
DRW College Prep and Holy Family School have been offering quality educational opportunities 
for neighborhood students. Campus providers like North Lawndale Employment Network, Free 
Spirit Media, and the School of the Art Institute have tackled job training and supported the 
cultural life of North Lawndale. From the beginning, Homan Square has addressed the very issues 
in the headlines today. 

As we measure that success against the backdrop of the pandemic and the pleas for more 
investment in schools, jobs, and health services, we know we have accomplished a great deal, 
with still more to do. Everyone wants to live in a safe neighborhood where they are respected 
and valued, where they can walk to good schools and have a place to exercise, socialize, and 
earn a good living.

Our far-sighted donors, partners, and providers are pioneers who understand that by addressing 
the root causes of inequality we can lift our neighbors and support their success. 

Thank you for generously supporting The Foundation for Homan Square. Together, we are 
making a positive impact that will last for generations. 

Kevin Sutton
Executive Director
Foundation for Homan Square

Kevin Sutton
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INVITE YOUR 
FRIENDS
Now is a great time to invite your friends to support the Foundation 
for Homan Square. The mission of providing housing, healthcare, 
recreational facilities, quality education, and a revitalized community 
has never been more relevant. Homan Square supporters know they 
are directly impacting solutions for overcoming the inequalities that 
leave many vulnerable and hurting. Together we can and do make a 
difference. Visit www.homansquare.org/support to find out how.
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COVID 19  
RELIEF FUND
We are deeply grateful for the many donors who joined together to 
support dozens of families that reside in Homan Square. The ambitious 
campaign was led by the FHS COVID-19 Relief Committee: Bev Hayford, 
Cathy Shaw and retired FHS President, Kristin Dean. Their caring efforts 
proved successful on two key and vital fronts — first, helping hard 
working families negatively impacted by the pandemic remain in their 
homes and, second, reconnecting old friends and supporters to the 
Homan Square mission.

From the onset of stay-at-home orders to combat the spread of COVID-
19, concern grew for how renters at Homan Square who were unable to 
work were going to be able to pay their rent. Putting people out of their 
homes during a pandemic was not an option. 

“We knew that assistance was critical because everyone needs a safe 
place to live, especially when Chicago is battling a highly contagious 
virus,” said Bev Hayford. “We put out a call to our incredible and 
generous Homan Square supporters and quickly raised more than 
$125,000 to keep people in their homes.” 

The Homan Square vision has always included quality, affordable 
housing as a bedrock of community development. 

“I want to thank everyone who supported the COVID Relief Fund,” said 
Hayford. “In times like these, we all need to do what we can to support 
one another and keep each other healthy and safe.”

Grand Opening of the Homan Square Community 
Center Campus in December of 2001
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GOOD SOLID USE: 
REFRESHING HOMAN 
SQUARE 
Like many of us during the pandemic, Homan Square took advantage 
of the downtime to address both cosmetic and capital projects. “After 
20 years of good solid use, the Homan Square campus was ready for 
some repairs and touch-ups,” says John Kuhnen, Vice President of 
Asset Management, IFF. 

The most major campus renovations were the installation of a new HVAC 
system serving several tenants and public areas of the Community 
Center, and a new roof. Both had reached the end of their useful lives. 
The iconic primary-colored molded chairs in the Community Center 
lobby got a fresh coat of paint, and the lobby received both lighting 
upgrades and its own paint job. The Community Center is looking as 
bright as the day it opened. 

Housing at Homan Square is also undergoing a refresh in the first stage 
of a multi-pronged project. “After more than 25 years, all housing 
needs some cosmetic and structural attention,” said Eden Hurd-Smith, 
Lead Developer – Comprehensive Place Based Initiatives at IFF. “We are 
replacing some windows and working on external repairs on the Phase 
One homes built in 1993. The next stage will include Phase Two homes 
and go beyond cosmetic repairs.” 

“Homan Square is a community of safe, stable, affordable housing,” 
said Hurd-Smith. “The campus is unique and offers all of the 
components of what people think a healthy community means to 
them, which is why our owners never leave and there are always 300 
families on our rental waiting list.” 

“Not only is it important to preserve what we have at Homan Square, 
but we need to continue working with the surrounding community to 
radiate it outward. Everyone wants and needs a place to live and feel 
safe,” added Hurd-Smith. 



NICHOLS TOWER
The Nichols Tower also received an upgrade thanks to the continuing generosity 
of John and Alexandra Nichols. The front steps were poured with fresh concrete to 
remedy some dangerous conditions developing due to cracking and chipping. 
The new concrete offers a safe and solid entryway that will last for years and 
welcome hundreds of daily guests to the Tower. We are grateful for the NIchols 
family's ongoing support.

NLEN: BRIDGING 
GAPS WITH GOOD 
JOBS
While currently advancing plans for a $10 million stand-alone facility 
a block away, North Lawndale Employment Network (NLEN) has been 
and will remain a Homan Square Campus anchor. NLEN’s commitment 
to equipping people with the skills they need to find employment and 
build their own communities is a perfect fit with our mission. 

“NLEN began working with formerly incarcerated job seekers long 
before people realized the problems created by the criminal justice 
system over-incarcerting people of color,” said Brenda Palms-Barber, 
NLEN Executive Director. “Homan Square has also been way ahead 
of the game, working diligently to bridge racial and wealth divides 
through employment, healthcare, recreation, and social services. The 
social cost of these divides is being vividly illustrated by our current 
circumstances.”

NLEN has big aspirations. The organization currently helps about 2,500 
jobseekers each year. When completed, their new campus will increase 
NLEN’s capacity to serve by 50%. Their long-term goal is reducing 
unemployment in North Lawndale by 10% by 2023.

“It is good that society is catching up with what NLEN and Homan 
Square have been doing for 20 years,” said Palms-Barber. “If we give 
people resources to grow and build their own lives, their communities 
will flourish. We want North Lawndale to be known for all of its good 
rather than the ills of poverty.”
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LCHC: OPPORTUNITIES 
IN CRISIS
In keeping with their unparalleled commitment to their patients, 
Lawndale Christian Health Center (LCHC) not only provided 
uninterrupted care during the pandemic, but found ways to increase 
access to some vital services. While the number of in-person visits 
to the Homan Square clinic naturally declined, telehealth visits have 
become a critical new tool. The LCHC Dental Clinic has also taken 
advantage of telehealth to help parents get school-aged kids checked 
and the paperwork on its way for school enrollment. 

“Telehealth has been a big success,” said LCHC Client Director Dr. 
Daisey Dowell. “Our patients can do their visit from anywhere and as 
a result, our no-show rate has gone down. It’s a whole new way of 
receiving care, but it’s turned out to have advantages for patients.”

Another amazing development has been the ability to increase often 
difficult to obtain mental health services. LCHC has used a “hand-
off” model to immediately connect in-person patients in need with 
behavioral health services. Telehealth visits now allow several LCHC 
clinics to pool mental health resources to serve even more patients. 

“It has been a joy to offer patients a way to alleviate some of their 
anxiety as we all navigate the challenges of COVID-19,” says Dowell. 
“Telehealth also helps to eliminate the stigma some patients feel in 
seeking behavioral health services.”

The LCHC Mobile Health Department was asked by the City of Chicago 
to provide care for 175 high-risk homeless patients staying at Hotel 166. 
“Not only did we accomplish a 100% COVID-negative status, but the 
experience of providing care to this uniquely vulnerable population 
affected all of our staff in unique and profound ways,” said Dowell. 

“It is clear that disparities do exist and that we can do better when 
we prioritize resources for those the most in need,” said Dowell. “We 
have witnessed amazing creativity and we still have alot to do, but 
Homan Square and LCHC supporters should feel confident that they 
have planted a seed in good ground.” 
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FOR THE  L A ST  6 0  YE AR S ,  MS .  OR A 
Lee Downing has called North Lawndale 
home. Her family,  her church, her 
community – all of it is established here 

on the West Side. The victories and losses in her 
own life are woven into her surroundings. As her 
88th birthday approaches, she is thankful for all 
the beauty she sees around her, and the ways she 
remains connected to the people and places that 
bring her joy.

Ms. Downing joined Lawndale Christian Health 
Center’s Senior Day Services in 2018 when the 
group was meeting in the small Gallery on LCHC’s 
Ogden Campus. Her connection to the Health 
Center, however, goes all the way back to its 
beginning in the 1980’s. “My husband and I were 
friends of Wayne and Anne Gordon, who moved 
to Lawndale and started Lawndale Community 
Church. Our kids grew up together, and to this day 
Coach [Wayne] is the only one who calls me Ora 
Lee.”

“When the church began to talk about the Health 
Center, my husband and I were all for it. Coach and 
Anne asked us for advice, and we got to see all this 
happen.” Ms. Downing beams with pride as she 
talks about how far she’s seen the neighborhood 
come. “What we have here now is truly beautiful.”

In March of 2019, LCHC finished renovating the 
building at 3745 W Ogden with the purpose of 
creating a space especially for seniors. The new 
Senior Center is a large, bright building equipped 
with a plant-filled atrium, a large dining and activity 
space, kitchen, fitness and physical therapy room, 
recreational area, medical exam rooms, and more. 

COME AND SEE
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A COMMUNITY OF FREEDOMLCHC’S  RECOVERY COMMUNI T Y  I S  A  PL ACE  TO F IND 
freedom, hope, and camaraderie. It’s a place where resources 
and supports are brought together for people seeking treatment 
for substance use disorder. The group meets five days a week to 

eat breakfast together, take part in a group counseling session with a 
Behavioral Health provider, and enjoy activities and socializing with others 
in recovery.

Most of the men and women who attend Recovery Community are 
participating in MAT, or Medication Assisted Treatment. Medication 
Assisted Treatment allows certified providers at LCHC to combine 
behavioral therapy with medications that treat substance use disorders. 
These medications block withdrawal symptoms and the effects of other 
narcotics to increase a person’s chances of full recovery.

Nineteen years since walking through her own season of recovery, 
Jacqueline (Jackie) McClendon has had a desire to help others connect 
to the resources they need to heal. Now, as a Recovery Coach at LCHC, 
she can offer support through the healing power of shared experience. 
Recovery Coaches help to foster a sense of community among participants 
as they share their testimonies. “It blesses my heart that they are so open 
with me,” Jackie says.

One participant, William Rankin, is glad to share about his experience so 
far. He says he understands that it’s hard to ask for help, but it’s worth 
it. “You’ve got to surrender and stop trying to do something on your own 
that you can’t do on your own. You’ve got to give yourself a chance,” he 
says. The community he has around him has been a key component to his 
journey.

Jackie is passionate about changing the stigma around substance use 
disorder. “It’s an illness that has to be treated. And it’s not just about the 
substance – I know now that was only 10% of my problem.” She helps 
participants discover the factors that led them to use substances in the 
first place. “I want people to know they don’t have to stay in bondage; I 
want to see them free and walking in their purpose. I know it’s possible 
because the day when God set me free – March the 10th, 2000 – I never 
went back.”
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COVID 19  
RELIEF FUND

CHAMPIONS  
($10,000 +)
Henry Crown and Companies
Bev and Warren Hayford 
Patrick G and Shirley W. Ryan Foundation
Cathy M. Shaw
Steans Foundation

HEROES  
($1,000 - $9999)
The Art Institute of Chicago
Cameron S. Avery/Lynn B. Donaldson
Shelia & Bob Berner Jr.
James and Catherine Denny Foundation
William T. King/Susan King
John Mabie
Madigan Family Foundation
William Osborn
Stanley Pepper & Christine M. Pepper
Richard S. Pepper/The Pepper Companies
Pershing LLC
Courtney & Joe Peters
Cindy Wirene

SUPPORTERS 
($1-$999)
A.M. Ambrose and J.A. Seipel
Kirby Burkholder
The Chicago Community Trust
Kristin Dean and John Wadden
Wolf and Nancy Gensch
Jefferey Hemmings
Julia Manson
The McDermott Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Mills
Debbie And Bill Montgomery
John Moran
Mrs. David P. Norum
Roberto Requejo
Declaration of Trust of Barbara S. Scott  

and Gordon C. Scott
Lloyd and Donna Shields
Jeffrey M. Soman/Diana H. Soman
Kevin and Lynn Sutton
Target Corporation
Stephanie Wilkinson
WPNT LTD.  
Ingrid Zola and S. Paul Zola

Foundation for Homan Square  
Nichols Tower  
906 South Homan Avenue – Suite 200
Chicago, IL 60624

773.265.4403 
www.homansquare.org

WE HOPE YOU WILL CONSIDER INCLUDING THE 
FOUNDATION FOR HOMAN SQUARE IN YOUR  
ESTATE PLANNING. YOUR GIFT WILL ENSURE THE 
VIBRANCY OF THE HOMAN SQUARE CAMPUS FOR 
FUTURE GENERATIONS.

2019/2020 
ANNUAL FUND

THANK YOU TO THOSE WHOSE GREAT 
GENEROSITY ALLOWS US TO TOUCH  
THE LIVES OF MANY.

FOUNDER’S CIRCLE  
($10,000 +)
Bev and Warren Hayford
Alexandra C. and John D. Nichols
Cathy M. Shaw 
Steans Family Foundation

CHAIRMAN’S CIRCLE  
($5,000 - $9,999)
36 Foundation
Andrew & Joan McKenna Foundation 

PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE  
($2,500-$4,999) 
James and Catherine Denny Foundation
Carol Segal
Cindy and Bill Wirene

PATRON  
($1,000-$2,499)
Kristin Dean and John Wadden
Robert W. Galvin Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. James Glasser
William A. Holland
Barbara and Kenneth Kaufman
The Lawlor Foundation
Madigan Family Foundation
James P. Martin & Linda Deany
John & Judith McCarter
Carol Woodard

SPONSOR  
($100-$999)
Kirby Burkholder
Sally R. Campbell
McMaster-Carr Supply Company
Katie Coleman
Richard Ernst 
Wolf & Nancy Gensch
Jeffery P. Hemmings
Eden Hurd-Smith  
Abraham Katz
Nancy Kurz
Ann McDermott
Angela Renee
Kevin & Lynn Sutton
Tom and Ellen Tully/  

Tully Family Foundation


